
Special Topics in Development Studies (SA)

Sociology and Anthropology 463

Section: D100

Term: 2008 Spring

Instructor: Dr. Denielle Elliott

Email: dae@sfu.ca

Discussion Topics: This seminar will explore contemporary debates in the Anthropology of 
Development and foreign aid. Development is a critical concept in understanding global 
relations between the resource poor settings of the South and resource abundant nations of 
the North. Development is often used to describe, legitimate, theorize or make visible 
unequal relations of power, meaning, violence, and exchange between North and South 
nation-states; transnational entities and local contexts; and state apparatuses and their 
citizen-subjects. But, development differs in meanings across times, places, and social 
locations.  It is a space of contestation, negotiation and resistance because of its power to 
shape local cultures, peoples and individual lives. It has the power to transform, to 
oppress, and redefine lives and possibilities. For all of these reasons, discourses of 
development and aid raise critical anthropological questions about power, meaning/identity, 
and agency.  In todayís contemporary world of foreign aid there is a move towards discussions 
of globalization, leaving behind debates regarding development. But how does this manifest 
itself in local contexts? What does this change in discourse mean for local resource-poor 
nations? These questions will be explored with a particular focus on ethnographic work from 
Africa (Egypt, South Africa, Zimbabwe and Kenya)  for its looming presence in current global 
debates about aid and development. 

Grading: 20%     Class attendance and participation

20%     Class presentation

20%     Weekly 1 page commentaries on readings

40%     Final paper (initial proposal + 16-18 page paper on a subject of your choice)

All the assignments in this course must be completed for a final grade to be assigned. The 
Department of Sociology and Anthropology follows SFU policy in relation to grading practices, 
grade appeals (Policy T 20.01) and academic dishonesty and misconduct procedures (Policy T 
10.03). It is the responsibility of students to in form themselves of the content of these 
policies (available on the SFU website under Administration, SFU Polices & Procedures).î

Required Texts: A. Escobar 1995 Encountering Development: The making and unmaking of the 
third world.
 

Didier Fassin 2007 When Bodies Remember: Experiences and Politics of AIDS in South Africa. 
Berkeley: University of California Press.International Development and the Social Sciences: 
Essays on the History and Politics of Knowledge. Berkeley: University of California Press.

Materials/Supplies: none



Special Topics in Development Studies (SA)

Prerequisite/Corequisite: Minimum of 90 credit hours including SA 250 or 101 and one of SA 
201, 263, 286 or 293, or consent of instructor. Recommended: SA 363.

Notes: All students are expected to read and understand SFU’s policies with regard to 
academic dishonesty (T 10.02 and T 10.03). These policies are available at the following web 
addresses: http://www.sfu.ca/policies/teaching/t10-02.htm and 
http://www.sfu.ca/policies/teaching/t10-03.htm. 

This outline is derived from a course outline repository database that was maintained by SFU 
Student Services and the University’s IT Services Department. The database was retired in 
2014 and the data migrated to SFU Archives in 2015.


